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LOVING THE LORD 

BY LOVING HIS WORD
In the beginning was the Word, and the Word was with God, and God was the Word. All things were made by Him, and without Him was not anything made that was made. In Him was life, and the life was the light of men…. 
And the Word was made flesh, and dwelt among us, and we beheld His glory, the glory as of the Only-begotten of the Father.  

John 1:1-14
The Word is from the Lord, and about the Lord, and thus it is the Lord.… The Lord alone is in the Word. 
Without the Divine truth of the Word… man cannot have life. By the Word there is the conjunction of the Lord with man, and of man with the Lord, and by that conjunction there is life. There must be something from the Lord that can be received by man, by which there can be conjunction and thence eternal life.

Apocalypse Revealed 200
PASTOR’S NOTES
Loving the Lord by loving His Word: If we love someone, we love to spend time with them and talk with them. We love to find out what they’re thinking. 
If we love the Lord, we will want to get to know Him better, and learn how He thinks. We know His teaching: “If you love Me, keep My command-ments” (John 14:15). The better we understand His commandments, the better we can keep them, and the better we can love Him.

When we read the Word and regard it as holy, the Lord’s life flows in and gives life to our affections and enlightenment to our thoughts. “There is something intimately affecting the heart and spirit, which flows with light into the understanding and bears witness” (AR 200). 

If you have some free time during your vacation, you might like to spend time reading the Word—the Scriptures or the Heavenly Doctrine. When we love the Word and the Doctrine from a spiritual affection, we love the Lord, for He is with us in His Word.  
A Woods Service and an Adult Evening Service will take place on the Sundays of August 27 and September 24. If it rains, the woods services will be held inside. The adult evening services are for those who love the peacefulness of the evening, or who prefer not to worship in the woods.
Board Meeting: Dan, Brandon, John W. and Doug reported on the school extension. We now have the septic permit, as well as finished drawings from the architect, so our builders can begin to put real numbers to them. Besides the septic, we must upgrade our electric service. (The upgrade would also allow for a new church building.) Maybe we can have a society meeting in early September to consider the numbers. Meanwhile the plan is going to Labor & Industry for approval. 
We have a surplus of about $19,000 for last year. The board put most of it into our reserve fund.
Jeremy Synnestvedt is retiring after nearly ten years as our business manager. The board thanked him for his excellent service, and approved Peter Genzlinger to take his place. Thanks to both men, and welcome to Peter. John Robertson will do the annual audit.

The board approved the nominating committee (see below). 

We discussed tuition and decided to raise it a little, to keep the bill for the first child in a family at 20% of the cost, subject to a family’s income. 

The board allocated further funds to improve our live stream. We have a good consultant and hope to do most of the work ourselves in August. 

Two members of our investment committee are getting ready to retire from it. We need some new volunteers. Please speak to Hugh, Chris (Judson or Smith), Bengt, or Dandridge if interested.

Work Party: Please come help get the church and the school ready for the new school year. Your help makes a big difference! (Saturday, August 26)
WORSHIP
Sunday, August 6, 10:00 A.M. Combined Service. Supervising children during the sermon: 

Jordan and Becky Cooper 


Usher/Setup: Jeremy Synnestvedt
Sunday, August 13, 9:00 A.M. Young Child’s Service. Setup: Judah and Lydia Synnestvedt

10:00 A.M. Family Service. 


Usher/Setup: John Robertson
Sunday, August 20, 10:00 A.M. Combined Service. 


Volunteers needed for supervising the children during the sermon. 


Usher/Setup: Doug Robertson
Sunday, August 27, 10:00 A.M. Woods Family Service. Usher/setup: Paul Schorran

7:00 P.M. Adult Service. 




            

Usher/Setup: Gale Smith

EVENTS / CLASSES
Every Wednesday, 9:00 A.M. Weeding 
Tuesday, August 15, 9:30 a.m. Spirits and Men Class. Pages 30-41. Lawson’s office
Saturday, August 26, 8:30 – 11:30 A.M. WORK PARTY at the church and school

From the 

CONTRIBUTIONS COMMITTEE
Dear Friends,

The truths and goods of the Lord’s church are a constant blessing and presence in our lives. Please consider making regular financial contributions to the Kempton New Church in support of our grateful efforts to serve Him through our – His – uses. 
NOMINATING COMMITTEE
With the board’s approval, John Cole, Gordon McQueen, and Chris Judson (chair) have been appointed as the nominating committee. The trustees whose terms expire this fall are Brad King and Mike Heiter. Peter Genzlinger will also need to be replaced, now that he is becoming the business manager. Peter has one year remaining in his term. On the school council, Cade Cole’s term is expiring. All are eligible for re-nomination. Please give your thoughts to a member of the committee.
ANNOUNCEMENTS


Volunteers are Needed for Supervision of the Children during the sermon on August 20. Please call Lawson or Carla if you can help.
Many Thanks for Having Supported the School Expansion T-Shirt Fundraiser by buying our (all cotton!) KNCS t-shirts last June. And if you didn't take part then, you’ll have another chance because we'll be doing this again in the fall. Stay tuned!                 











                                                         – Leona Fritch

Can You Contribute to Our Latest Batch (4) of Welcome and Going Away Baskets? Hellos and goodbyes seem to be the way of things. Lindy Smith, Tess Brown, and Bennett Buick are headed to BAC of the New Church. At the same time, a new family will be joining us – Nils Marcune and his daughters Coral and Marcela (going into KNCS grades 3 and 5) and Nils’ mom, Carol Wood.  Lovely! (We will publish their contact info later on.)  You will find four marked boxes in the KNC kitchen.  Your items for these old and new friends are needed by Sunday, August 13, which is three Sundays away (two weeks). Thanks
2017-2018 Sunday School Teachers Still Much Needed: Thanks to the 23 people who have volunteered to teach Sunday school for the upcoming school year. Many of them volunteer three or four times per year, with an average of 12-15 students in each class. If you have a child who attends nursery or Sunday school at the Kempton New Church, please consider signing up for even just one time! It would be a great help, and we (Lawson, I, or another seasoned teacher) can easily help you figure it out if you feel unsure. I still need to find people for the following slots: 
4 classes:  4 year-olds through Kindergartners
2 classes:  1st – 3rd graders 

3 classes:  4th – 6th graders

1 class:   1st – 3rd grades boys (when boys and girls are taught separately during the winter) 

Please call me with questions or to volunteer.  Thanks!  Jen McQueen (610-756-4021)
A Heartfelt Thank You to Jen for scheduling our Sunday school classes. 

Contact Info: 

Again, new number for Dale & Gray: 610-756-6070 

Janina Smith: 484-707-1792

Penn Cooper (new cell): 610-763-7796

Found in Jungé Van After One of the Last School Trips: Directions for playing “Slamwich” (and one of the playing cards) and what looks like a cell phone battery charger. Call the church office. 6140
Boat for the Taking: Aluminum canoe we believe is still in good working order. You would be welcome to try it out on our neighborhood lake. Call or text me. Eloné Zimmerman (610-704 -8181)
Missing: Two DVDs that were loaned out in the last year by a friend - Leave It to Beaver (Season 2) and My Three Sons (Season 1, Vol.2). Please contact the church office if you have them.
Change of Date for Sower’s Chapel Golf Scramble Fundraiser: 
Being moved to Sunday, September 3, 2:00 P.M. start. Birdsfoot Golf Club in Freeport, Penna. Proceeds benefit the Freeport Meals on Wheels, the Cabot Food Bank, and Nouvelle Eglise Chretienne de Cote d’Ivoire in Ivory Coast, West Africa. To register or donate go to www.sowerschapel.org/golf-scramble/ 
Boynton Beach Retreat: 
Here’s a summary of our three speakers’ presentations for our January 29 - February 2, 2018 meetings: 

The Rt. Rev. Tom Kline will give four lectures: 1. The Nature of Spiritual Substance (with real applications to life); 2. Being a Bishop (his travels throughout the world), 3. Church Leadership (all he learned about being a leader in a congregational setting), and 4. Surprise!

Chara Daum will talk about her work on The New Century Edition, her involvement with the Spirit and Life Bible Study, and being part of the offTheLeftEye team on the online Swedenborg and Life show.

The Rev. Barry Halterman’s presentation is entitled “One God, Many Religions. Why?” He will examine the core teachings of the major world religions, seeing how the Lord adapts His teachings to meet the unique needs of people from various cultures. The series will look for the universal truths the Lord has spread across all major religions and how they fit with New Church teachings.

And here’s more good news! For the third year in a row, the rate for the retreat will be the same: $235 per person if you pay by October 15. 

Helping a Neighbor from the Glenview Society:

Dear Friends, 

Please check out the fundraiser for Lesley Smith (wife of Gilbert Smith, Boys School 1969 and BAC 1970), at the link below, which I have organized. Lesley has been dealing with cancer since 2016 and could use some help with the enormous out of pocket costs.  Read her story – and part of mine – at the website. I was inspired to start this campaign not only because Gilbert is my cousin, but because of my experience as the recipient of a fundraiser that was supported by my own community when I lived in Kempton. Your generosity has not and will never be forgotten. 

Thank you for your consideration.

Love,

Barbara (Karas)

Front Porch Honey: Local unfiltered honey available. In the cooler on the porch (with an envelope for payment) at 433 Mountain Rd, Kempton (next to Bailey's Sawmill). 12 oz./$5.50; 1 lb./$7.00; 2 lbs./$9.00, and 5 lbs./$27.00. Pull over in front of the house, but please try not to drive over more of the lawn than necessary. Thanks!  – Suzanne Evans (610-756-4080)
A BIT MORE
A Summer Morning by Rachel Field
I saw dawn creep across the sky,
And all the gulls go flying by.
I saw the sea put on its dress
Of blue mid-summer loveliness,

And heard the trees begin to stir
Green arms of pine and juniper.
I heard the wind call out and say:
“Get up, my dear, it is today.”
Fern was up at daylight, trying to rid the world of injustice. As a result, she now has a pig. A small one to be sure, but nevertheless a pig. It just shows what can happen if a person gets out of bed promptly.                 

                          – E.B. White, Charlotte's Web
The library in summer is the most wonderful thing because there you get books on any subject and read them each for only as long as they hold your

interest, abandoning any that don’t, halfway or a quarter of the way through if you like, and store up all that knowledge in the happy corners of your mind for your own self and not to show off how much you know or spit it back at your teacher on a test paper.   – Polly Horvath                              
WEDDING ANNIVERSARIES
The correspondence of this love is with the marriage of the Lord and the Church. In other words, as the Lord loves the Church and wants the Church to love Him, so husband and wife mutually love each other.… This correspondence… is mentioned here, to the end that it may be seen that conjugial love is celestial, spiritual, and holy, because it corresponds to the celestial, spiritual, and holy marriage of the Lord and the Church. 


                                      Conjugial Love 62 

Congratulations and Best Wishes to:

Curtis and Mary McQueen

on the 1st – 30 years

Matt and Sheila Heiter

on the 2nd – 9 years

Christopher and Tabitha Judson

on the 5th – 17 years

Dan and Erika Brown

on the 10th – 21 years

Bradley and Suzanne King

on the 11th – 33 years

Dag and Shayne Boyesen

on the 17th – 26 years

Dale and Tovah Smith

on the 17th – 4 years

Mark and Wendy Wyncoll

on the 17th – 32 years

Rich and Suzanne Evans

on the 18th – 29 years

Andrew and Carrie Heilman

on the 21st – 41 years

Bill and Mary Griffin

on the 27th – 75 years

Yorvar and Ruth Synnestvedt

on the 28th – 63 years
*     *     *     *     *     *     *

A BIT MORE
Since early morning he [Ratty] had been swimming in the river, in company with his friends the ducks. And when the ducks stood on their heads suddenly, as ducks will, he would dive down and tickle their necks, just under where their chins would be if ducks had chins, till they were forced to come to the surface again in a hurry, spluttering and angry and shaking their feathers at him, for it is impossible to say quite all you feel when your head is under water. 
                ― Kenneth Grahame, The Wind in the Willows
Rose Pogonias 
A saturated meadow,

Sun-shaped and jewel-small,

A circle scarcely wider

Than the trees around were tall;

Where winds were quite excluded,

And the air was stifling sweet

With the breath of many flowers, —
A temple of the heat.

There we bowed us in the burning,

As the sun’s right worship is,

To pick where none could miss them

A thousand orchises;

For though the grass was scattered,
Yet every second spear

Seemed tipped with wings of color,

That tinged the atmosphere.

We raised a simple prayer

Before we left the spot,

That in the general mowing

That place might be forgot;

Or if not all so favored,

Obtain such grace of hours,

That none should mow the grass there

While so confused with flowers.

                                      – Robert Frost 

Ancient Egyptian Poem to the Sun 

All the cattle are resting in the fields, 

The trees and the plants are growing, 

The birds flutter above the marshes, 

Their wings uplifted in adoration, 

And all the sheep are dancing, 

All winged things are flying, 

They live when you have shone on them. 
*     *     *     *    *
Girls and boys, come out to play, 

The moon doth shine as bright as day. 

Leave your supper, and leave your sleep, 

And come with your playfellows into the street. 

Come with a whoop, come with a call, 

Come with a good will or not at all. 

Up the ladder and down the wall, 

A halfpenny roll will serve us all. 

You find milk, and I’ll find flour, 

And we’ll have pudding in half an hour. 

                                                   – Mother Goose 
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